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What is an Optical Urethotomy? 
An Optical Urethotomy is a therapeutic procedure to treat a urethral stricture.  A thin, tube-like 

telescope called a Cystoscope is passed up inside the urethra and a blade is used to open up the 

stricture. The bladder is also inspected at the same time. At the end of the procedure, a catheter is 

left in place to drain the urine. 

 

  

What is a urethral stricture? 
A urethral stricture is an abnormal narrowing of the urethra, the tube that drains urine from the body.  

It can be caused by inflammation and scar tissue from trauma, surgery or some diseases. 

 

 

How is it performed? 

Optical Urethotomy is usually performed under general anaesthetic.  A catheter is usually left in 

overnight, though if the stricture is very long and/or tight it may be necessary to leave the catheter in 

for a longer period.  After the catheter is removed, you will stay in hospital until you have passed 

water successfully. 

 

. 

What are the possible side effects? 
Most procedures are straight forward, however as with any surgical procedure there is a chance of 

side effects or complications. 

 

Mild bleeding or burning on passing urine for a short time after the procedure 

Temporary insertion of a catheter after the procedure 

Need for self-catheterisation to prevent the narrowing closing down again 

 

OCCASIONAL 

Urine infection requiring antibiotics 

Urethral dilatation 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Contact details 
 

Should you require further advice or information please contact: 

The Surgical Unit on 01257 245179 

 

 

 

Sources of further information 
www.lancsteachinghospitals.nhs.uk 

www.nhs.uk 

www.patient.co.uk 

 

 

 

Lancashire Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust is not responsible for the content of 
external internet sites. 
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http://www.lancsteachinghospitals.nhs.uk/
http://www.nhs.uk/
http://www.patient.co.uk/


 
Please ask if you would like help in understanding this information. This information can be made 

available in large print and in other languages. 

 

Lancashire Teaching Hospitals is a smoke-free site 
On 31 May 2017 Lancashire Teaching Hospitals became a smoke-free organisation. From that date 

smoking is not permitted anywhere on any of our premises, either inside or outside the buildings. Our 

staff will ask you about your smoking status when you come to hospital and will offer you support and 

advice about stopping smoking including Nicotine Replacement Therapy to help manage your 

symptoms of withdrawal. 

If you want to stop smoking you can also contact the Quit Squad Freephone 0800 328 6297. 
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